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St Thomas’ P&F 
General Meeting – Term 3
20 August 2014



Time started: 9:20am 

Time finished: 9.15 am
Attendees: Helen Lamont, Tony Harris, Sam Skyring, Jenny McKeown, Anastasia Martinez, Jane Purcell, Kylie Boccanfuso, Jacquie Shanahan, Kate Colgan, Aida Moore, Simon Foy
Apologies: Alex Hill, Louise Jongejan, Tricia Mc Crae. Lee Nelson, Natalie Bacic, Susi Willis, Jenny Davis.
Meeting opened with prayer 
Date of next General Meeting: 2014
Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the previous general meeting had been read and were moved Helen Lamont and Jacquie Shanahan.
Special Presentations

None

correspondance

None.
general matters

None


reports

principal – Jenny McKeown
The plan to upgrade the toilets adjoining the hall will be on hold. The parish may have other plans.
On discussion around roles of parish and school it was mentioned that the building levy used to go to the parish, now it goes to the school, but not just for St Thomas, for the wider school group in the diocese.

The musical is approaching fast; tickets will shortly go on sale. Three per family initially.

This weekend has the musical working bee.

Kids will wear black clothing and have t-shirts supplied by school.

JM has established online ordering process for class stationary packs. These are optional and will be communicated to all parents.

PRESIDENT – TONY HARRIS
TH raised the question of P&G Meeting forums, as attendance to the last P&F held in winter terms during the day was quite low. He opened for comments and suggestions (following the same question being raised in the school newsletter). The general view was to move the meetings in 2015 back to evenings, and see how this went for attendance. A further suggestion was made to hold both the executive and general meetings on the same night consecutively. The P&F will trial having two meetings on the same night in Term 4.
Topic came up about looking for speakers for P&F meetings. Perhaps we can raise Kids Matters again? JM mentioned that it is hard to get a speaker for a half hour slot, which is all we have time for. Happy to organize speakers on their own for separate nights.

There are concerns from parents with opening night being offsite. Whilst this is not our preferred option, it is necessary to help diffuse the tension amongst neighbors to the school. We will review the success and benefits/ disadvantages of the new offsite location after this year.

There are new privacy laws which impacts the P&F. Info collected must be destroyed, including class lists and contact details of computers and phones. Parents must now opt IN for photos.
treasurer – Samantha Skyring
Everything is on track, no additional report. Preparing for A&C show.
subcommittee reports

Art and Craft – Susi Willis 
Meeting schedule for two weeks time.
Pastoral Care – Jenny Davis, Anastasia Martinez 
Constant stream all year, they are well utilized. BIG Thank you to all contributors.
Track
Uniform – Jane Purcell, Kylie Boccanfuso
Decision has been made to change track pants back to fleecy, better quality, warmer, and longer lasting. Also cheaper. They include extra padding on the knee. 

There are new shorts and discussion was had over including embroidery on the boy’s shorts.

Skorts are also updated and still available through the office.
Social – Tricia McRae, Lee Nelson 
Fathers day is Sept 5th, they will continue to run the BBQ.
DCP – Kate Colgan

Working on a school mission statement. This should promote being a parent friendly school, and should be a contemporary message. Everyone is welcome to contribute ideas.
Uniform Shop – Kylie Boccanfuso, Jane Purcell 
There is now a new room, it is well set out. They are looking for the extra racks.
Extra Curricular – David Nelson 
Dave is sourcing tops with school logo and sleeves for gala days. School will keep these and lend out to kids
Matters Arising form previous meetings
We are looking for suggestions for presenters for P&F general meetings, e.g. Michael Grose. We are open to ideas.

Matters Arising for future consideration
Next meeting Term 3, 29th October
Meeting closed 915am.
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